
                                                          Southern Rockingham Coalition for Healthy Youth 
c/o Sanborn Regional High School 

17 Danville Road 
Kingston, NH 03848 

(603) 642-3341 Ext. 1235 
 

DATE:  September 14, 2021                               TIME: 9:00am - 10:30am                          LOCATION: SANBORN HS // ZOOM 

PARTICIPANTS:  KBinette; TLena; CScott; JBeaudoin; RFrost; AHanagan; KMcDonald; KGordon; KCampbell; JKowalski 

CALL TO ORDER:  9:00am 

REVIEW OF MINUTES:  September 2021 Minutes reviewed  JB Motion  /  TL Second  

COALITION UPDATES:   

● Back to School Resiliency Day - not well attended, but benefited those who did attend by giving materials; kits are still available 
to disperse.  The partnerships (Exeter Hospital, CORE, CLM, Public Health, LOA) were great to work with.   

● In The Air graphic novels are on hand - Timberlane not able to hand them out due to administrative decision but Sanborn 
wellness classes may be able to use them and possibly Hampstead Middle School in their health classes 

● Charlotte offered ASFP programming to Sanborn but they cannot fit it in right now due to the initiatives they have going on 
● Aggregate YRBS data 

SUSTAINABILITY AND BUDGET REPORTS: 9:15AM  

● Currently under 10k for funding  
● Not awarded the MHAT grant (it went to NAMI NH - Charlotte reached out to NAMI to offer assistance if need be)  
● SoRock has applied to NH Charitable Foundation for a 20k bridge grant; there is no word yet from Traci Fowler as to when 

this might be approved or processed  
● Received a $500 donation from Charlie George - this is the 2nd donation we have received from him this year 
● Submitted a mini grant to Mark Walburg for 10k for discretionary funds  
● The Lions Club has also given (or will give) $500 
● Charlotte may take on 988@ Seacoast. She is trying to collect mini grants and a MOU to keep SoRock going. 
● Town funding-town specific data was submitted to each town by letter, Plaistow and Atkinson require an application, we may 

need a warrant article for Atkinson ( budget did not pass). Danville & Hampstead have funding for SoRock in their budgets.   

PROJECTS AND CAMPAIGNS:   

● Back Home Safe: Looking to partner with restaurants in the area to provide soda and other non-alcoholic drinks to designated 
drivers. We would provide window decals and recognize them as prevention partners. Waiting for approval by the state. 
Partnering with PHN’s and NHLE, waiting on NHLE approval to proceed 

● GIZMO Mental Health Literacy for 5 - 11; trying to get this into local elementary schools; Sanborn (first school 
approached) does not want to take part at this time  

● Public Health Network Aggregate YRBS Data:  Only two high schools participating; the data is available; Charlotte will look 
into graphics for the data 

● Community Assessment Survey results: Rick discussed the results and will send them out 

PARTNER UPDATES:  

\ 



● Amy (YMCA)-had a great summer, had 300 kids every week at Camp Trickling Fall, they had closed registration for all 
summer camps this year, they gave out the most financial assistance ever, Pollard has before and after care and it is going 
well. They have a new classroom in their early education center. They have a lot of programs running currently (Sports, Ninja) 
and they have a Trunk or Treat event coming up for the community 

● Doug / Lions is working with Aaron Goodreau from Mercy Street re: the possibility of using the Baptist Church in Newton for 
community access & prevention; Doug found a home for his packs; The Lions will be at Newton Days 

● Family Mediation Partnership:  Mike Jewitt is still the chair; they have money but are not active.  Discussion about SoRock 
taking on Family Mediation as a subsidiary of SoRock as a potential funding source 

● TRHS - SoRock contributed water bottles to the core group and received rave reviews; meeting tomorrow for recruitment 
● CLM - Discussion about the new Mobile Crisis Unit coming to CLM; discussed the potential for an adolescent IOP; more 

clients are returning to in-person meetings 
● The Public Health Network is working with Pinkerton youth to do a PSA for the Drug Take Back and Red Ribbon Week 

activities; materials will be provided to SoRock and the Londonderry YMCA for this as well 
● Beacon Health / Wellsense: No major updates; ECHO clinic is going on 
● NH National Guard: Coordinating a Red Ribbon fly over, which they did in 2012 and 2013.  It’s being offered to SoRock 

first, tentative date 10/27/2021; Charlotte requested info to send to the schools; TRMS may be appropriate for this  

WRAP-UP:   10:30AM                                   MOTION MADE BY CSCOTT TO ADJOURN THE MEETING; ALL IN FAVOR  

NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, October 12, 2021       TIME:  9:00am - 10:30am          LOCATION: SANBORN HS / ZOOM  

 
 
 
 

 


